
November 2020 
 
This report is for the November Masterlink although it is being written in October, so here is 
what we know at this time. 

High Country’s next event was to be our annual Chili Cook-off event in October. However, at 
out last chapter meeting, when we were to make decisions about how to conduct the Cook-
Off, we had only 7 attendees. As a result, the event was cancelled. If we don’t have the 
volunteers to run an event properly, we would rather not run it at all. 

The next event, which WILL occur come hell or highwater, is our annual Barbie Hensler 
Memorial Toy Run which allows us to provide Christmas to as many deserving Rim Country 
children as we can. The Toy Run will be on Dec. 12 at the Buffalo Bar & Grill in Payson, AZ. 
The Buffalo has outside tables and an outdoor covered bar for those who are trying to 
socially distance. We will also have a “drive-up” toy drop-off manned in the parking lot and 
will be happy to help you pick-up your “to-go” items as you pass through. (I HIGHLY 
recommend the wings – Best in Arizona … says me). Watch your email and Facebook pages 
for more information as this event gets closer. 

Remember, you always have an invitation to come and see us. If you can, drop by the 
Moose Lodge in Star Valley a little before 10 AM on the 3rd Saturday of the month and join 
us for our monthly Chapter Meeting. We would love to have you join us. 

Woody Phillips 
Communications Officer 
High Country Chapter 


